	
	[image: image1.png]




	

	
	OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL


	

	
REGGIE GAFFNEY

COUNCIL MEMBER  DISTRICT 7
	
	SUITE 425, CITY HALL
117 WEST DUVAL STREET

	OFFICE (904) 630-1384
	
	JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA 32202

	FAX (904) 630-2906
	
	E-MAIL: RGAFFNEY@COJ.NET

	
	
	



Meeting Minutes

June 16, 2016

5:00pm
Twice Amended
Purpose: To address the community concerns in reference to speed bumps, Crime, half cent sales tax referendum, street lighting, and Blight.
Location: Highlands Regional Library 1826 Dunn Avenue
Attendees present: Councilmember Reggie Gaffney, Councilmember Sam Newby, Councilmember Reginald Brown, Senator Audrey Gibson, Dr. Charles Moreland, John Pappas, Chief Gregory Burton, Denise Lee, Bryan Mosier, Interim Director Kimberly Scott, Daryl Joseph, Chief Will Williams, Chief Kirk Wilson, Chief Gloria Crawford, Chiquita Moore, Gerrie Ford-Hardin, and Sirretta Williams.

Meeting Convened: 5:08pm

Councilmember Reggie Gaffney called the meeting to order followed by Sirretta Williams with invocation.  Constituents were informed of the blue cards and all literature that was available to them on the back table. Councilmember Gaffney did an overall view of what he wanted to accomplish in the meeting.  Guest was introduced and the various departments they represented.

Councilman Gaffney stated it would be best to start with public works due to the number of calls his office had received concerning speed bumps.  He wanted the constituents to understand the process as well as how it would impact them.  Mr. Pappas indicated that the community would first need a liaison to represent them to complete the paperwork necessary to start the process; he wanted the liaison to inform the community of the progression of phases as they moved forward.  Mr. Pappas welcomed them to ask questions and he would meet with them after the meeting.
Assistant Chief Gregory Burton gave statistic on crime in the north quadrant, to everyone’s surprise it was lower than any of the others, pointing out that crime on the Westside had the greatest impact in our city. Assist Chief Burton Expressing he knows if any of the incidents happen to anyone there in the room it was one crime to many. Also he addressed curfew for youth, which he said is very low.
Denise Lee updated the community on how to download and use the City app, also she express how blight effects economic development.  She was clear on how businesses will not move in an area where trash in all on the ground and people are hanging out on the corners all day long.  Ms. Lee acknowledged Chief Kirk Wilson for the partnership with blight, by identifying neighborhoods that were marked as distressed with liter.  After meeting with council members Chief Wilson collaborated with others and while walking in the communities they would install smoke detectors in homes that were in need. 
Dr. Charles Moreland informed the community on the summer camp program beginning Monday, and the fresh vegetable campaign the Mayor was involved in at Bethel Baptist Church.  He then wanted to clarify all of the rumors about the half cent sales tax.  He gave the percentage of liability we owed to all three entities.  He stressed that the funds could only be used for pension reform.  No other programs could these funds be allocated.
Daryl Joseph urges parents not to just send their children to our local parks but to attend with them. He was expressing the number of improvements to the facilities as well as the staff of park directors hired to have an adult presence, mentor, and parent like figure during operational hours.

Meeting adjourned at 6:57 p.m. 

Minutes:  Minutes completed by Dr. Sirretta Williams, ECA District7 904-630-1685, on Wednesday June 17, 2016.
CC:      Council Members/Staff


Cheryl Brown


Danna Farris, Chief, Legislative Service Division
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